

PUBLIC NOTICE
Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984 
As amended by the Road Traffic (Temporary Restrictions Act) 1991
Temporary Prohibition of Through Traffic

Carmarthenshire County Council hereby gives notice that no person shall cause any vehicle to proceed along that length of road known as the U2287 Cefn Coed Lane Five Roads, Llanelli (SA15 4PW)  from a point 1.6 Kilometers South of its junction with the C2122  for a distance of 316 metres in a Southerly direction. 

The closure is necessary to ensure public safety whilst Dwr Cymru Welsh Water (applicant:Abigail.Williams@corehighways.com 080005201302) carry out a mains repair  on Thursday 29th August 2024 for a period of three days.

The alternative route for  South bound is to travel in a Northerly direction along the U2287 to its junction with the C2122.  At the junction turn left and travel in a South Westerly direction along the C2122 to Pen y Mynydd.  At the junction  turn left onto the B4308 and proceed in a South Easterly direction to its junction with the U2287.  At the junction turn left onto the U2287 and proceed in a Northerly direction to return to a point South of the closure.  Vice Versa for Northbound diverted traffic.

Pedestrian movement to individual properties will be maintained where possible

This Notice shall continue in force for a period not exceeding twenty-one days after which time its provision may be extended by a Temporary Order under Section 14(1) of the same Act.

DATED THE 29th  OF AUGUST 2024
Ainsley Williams, 
Director of Place, Infrastructure & Economic Development
County Hall
Carmarthen
Carmarthenshire
SA31 1JP

